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Dear Parents and Carers                       Thursday 21 December 2017 
 
For students and staff a long term is ending; for years 11 and 13 we have even reached the half-way point in the 
academic year for their studies and the Christmas break is crucial for resting but also for advancing and 
deepening learning in readiness for the new term before public exams. 
 
Staffing 
For any school family, Christmas is a poignant time with celebrations mixed with sadness as we bid farewell to 
members of our staff community.  We are very sorry to say our goodbyes to: Miss Lucy Dear, Miss Eleanor 
Walker, Dr Brian Casson, Mrs Susan Chapman, Mrs Jill Cohen, Mrs Alexandra Keay, Mrs Pamela Hutt and to Mr 
David Lund.  We also welcome new members of staff to our team, including Mrs Jodie Wood (HR Officer), Mrs 
Tamie Ellis (Chef / Asst Catering Manager) and Miss Anne Easby (Catering Assistant).  In Administration, we 
welcome Mrs Sally Marley and Miss Hannah Kawndele.  Joining us in January are Mr Trevor Starkey (Head of 
Geography), Mr Carl Rogan (Laboratory Technician) and Mr Andrew Power is joining the regular staff leading our 
Music curriculum along with Ms Karen Hawley in Mathematics. 
 
We make a special note of the retirement of Mr Gary Wiecek.  Mr Wiecek has served in teaching for over 40 
years, with 28 of them being within the Emmanuel Schools Foundation (ESF) firstly at Emmanuel College and 
then at The King’s Academy.  He saw both schools through their opening years, and onto the well-established 
and excellent institutions which they now are.  A great gathering of staff assembled last night and then also this 
morning to celebrate Mr Wiecek and his gift of service to the Foundation over the years, and both Mr Robson 
(Chair of ESF) and Mr McQuoid (founding Principal of The King’s) were able to visit yesterday to express their 
deep gratitude.  We wish Mr Wiecek the very best, and look forward to keeping in close touch over the coming 
years. 
 
Cashless School – from Monday 22 January 
As explained, The King’s Academy will become cashless in January and this will be from Monday 22 January, 
meaning that ParentPay will be the default method for making all payments.  Although activation details for 
ParentPay have already been sent to all, you may request them again by contacting Mrs Marley on 01642 
577577 or via enquiries@thekingsacademy.org.uk .  Further details are also on the Academy website under the 
‘Information’ tab.  If this is particularly problematic and you have not contacted us, you may also call the school 
and select option 4 for the Finance office. 
 
Office 2016 – free for up to 5 devices 
Our school licence arrangements with Microsoft allow students (and staff) valuable access to Microsoft Office 
2016 for up to 5 devices each.  Straightforward instructions on how to take advantage of this are available on the 
Academy website under the ‘Information’ tab. 
 
Our students – your children – have worked tremendously hard this term and are a great credit to their families 
and teachers.  We rejoice together at this time of celebration of the coming of the Jesus Christ as light into the 
world for all who would accept Him as Saviour Lord, and pray that we would all enjoy the opportunity to ponder 
over the coming weeks on the significance of this momentous, life-changing event.  Wishing you, your family and 
friends a restful and peaceful Christmas. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Mr David Dawes 
Principal 
 


